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E V E N T S  

 

 
 

 There will be no May 

meeting. 

 We are tentatively 

planning on our annu-

al August picnic. 
Watch your inbox and 

the website for news. 

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

D O  Y O U  H A V E  A  
P H O T O  O F  A   

P E R S O N  O R  P L A C E  
W E  C A N  U S E  F O R  

A  M Y S T E R Y   
P H O T O ?  I F  S O ,  

P L E A S E  S U B M I T  
T O  A  N E W S L E T T E R  

C O M M I T T E E   
M E M B E R  T O D A Y !  

T H A N K  Y O U !  

 

Call for Submissions! 
 

The newsletter committee is welcome to submissions and eager to hear from you!  
We would love for you to submit a story, poem, historical piece, photos, etc,  

that we could place in the newsletter for everyone to enjoy.  

This is your newsletter—what would you like to see in it?  

Do you have a story or poem about living in Duxbury or  

about a Duxbury resident who is special to you?  

Did you write a poem or take photos when you  

made it to the top of Camel’s Hump?  

Do you have any historic photos of people, buildings,  
machinery, etc, that you would like to share?  

These are just a few ideas—we welcome any and all submissions.  

Please share your materials with a newsletter member (see names on back page)  

and we will place it in the next available issue.  

Thank you in advance for your generosity! 

Town Meeting 2020 

 

O ur Duxbury Historical Society hosted our town's luncheon and sold 

coffee and snacks for the morning session again this year. Our pro-

ceeds were well over $600, mainly by our generous members, residents, 

and cooks that shared their recipes and delicious dishes. We thank ALL of 

you that assisted this event in any way. Some have said this reminds them 

of our old town meetings, kind of like a "Community Day." 

O ur May D.H.S. meeting has been canceled due to COVID-19. Watch 

your inbox and the website for news about society activities once they 

can be resumed.   

     Tentatively, we will plan on our Sunday, August 16th, picnic at the 

South Duxbury Church property. Hopefully, we can somewhat resemble 

the "Old Home Day" event that used to take place there.  

     Also, let's keep in mind our annual "Let's Make a Deal" sale in early 

September by stock piling your unwanted stuff. 
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S o c i e t y  B u s i n e s s  

Archival/Preservation Committee Report 
 

Members: Eulie Costello, Lori Morse, Bonnie Morse, Mark Morse 

 

     Alas, after many, many hours, the transcribing of the family genealogy files we acquired from Alice Delong 

have been transcribed and filed. There are over 450 family names and nearly 5000 individuals included in this 

collection.  

 Catalogued latest artifact donations.  

 We are always looking for Duxbury family photos to add to our collection. Please contact us and we can scan 

them in and return the original to you if you wish. Today’s photo is tomorrow’s history!  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

 

 

Monetary Donations 
   

 

Jim Harvey    *    Harold & Shirley Grout    *    Brian Lindner  

MOTHER 

 

Mother is kind, Mother is "nice." 

Mother is always giving advice. 

She does all the dishes 

And makes our beds. 

  

When we get dirty  

She washes our heads. 

She does all the housework 

And much, much, more - - - 

 

Such as cooking our dinner  

And mopping the floor. 

She makes our lunches for school next day, 

Poor Mother never has any time to play. 

 

So let's have a day for mother to rest, 

We'll put it in spring, the very best, 

Let's put it in the month of May, 

And then we'll call it Mother's Day. 

 

 

~Author unknown 

Walnut Rhubarb Bread  

 

3/4 cup local honey  

1/3 cup melted butter (plus 1 tsp for top)  

2 large eggs, beaten  

1/2 cup whole or low-fat milk  

1 tsp vanilla  

2 cups white whole wheat flour (sifted)  

1/2 tsp baking soda  

1 ½ tsp baking powder  

1 ½ cups diced rhubarb  

1/2 cup chopped walnuts  

 

Mix together honey, 1/3 cup butter, eggs, milk, and 

vanilla. Mix together flour, baking powder, and soda.  

Combine with liquid ingredients and mix until just 

moistened. Add rhubarb and nuts.  

 

Pour into greased 9x5x3 loaf pan. Drizzle 1 tsp butter 

over top. Bake 1 hour at 350 degrees. Allow to cool 

before removing from pan.  

 

Recipe submitted by: Jill Smith 

A  P o e m  a n d  a  R e c i p e  

 

Donated Artifacts/Documents/Ephemera  
 

  Pearson Family Photos  

 Turner Family Photos  

 Woodard Family Photos 

 Wells Family Photos  
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N e w s p a p e r  C l i p p i n g s  
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September 30, 1910  

Middlebury Register 

 Waterbury Record, 1930 

Waterbury Record, 1945  



 
 

F r a n k  &  A n n a  G r o w  
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Remembering Frank and Anna Grow 

 
By Donnie Welch  

 

     As a young lad I had fond memories of both Frank and Anna. Frank was a quiet man, tall, handsome, and a friend 

to all. During his productive life he was a mechanic by trade and was well known in the music field as a whale of a 

violinist. He was a native of Glover and migrated to this area as a young man during the federal CCC’s to work on the 

Waterbury dam project.  

     Anna and some of her family came here from the northern part of Vermont in about 1935 and they purchased a 

small farm in Duxbury Corner. Her father’s name was Louis Messier Sr. and he farmed here before the corner was 

developed. Their farmhouse was on the inside of the actual corner; now it is #378 Main Street, where William and 

Sara Whitehair now reside. Anna’s younger siblings that also grew up here were Theresa and Louis Jr. “Bud” Messier. 

Anna also had three older siblings: Bessie, Ubaldine and Phyllis.  

     The barn was attached to the farmhouse during the farm operation until Louis Sr. died in an accident that was farm 

related. Louis Sr.’s widow Ida (Lumbra) and their daughter Theresa lived here for the next several years.  

Frank and Anna Grow 
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     After the dam project, Frank was employed by W.E. Collins in his Ford garage as a mechanic. He met Anna and they 

were married in the late 1930’s. Eventually they purchased a home in Duxbury Corner. Currently, this home is listed 

as #448 Main Street and is located two houses east of where she grew up. They were blessed with one child, a daugh-

ter they named Lucretia Ann, but everyone knew her as Luann.   

     Frank and his brother-in-law, “Bud,” went into partnership by purchasing a garage on South Main Street in Water-

bury, as both were cracker-jack Ford mechanics. As a young guy I well remember some of those days at their garage. 

Usually on Sunday afternoons a bunch of us would end up there to wash our cars and chat with either Frank or Bud, 

whoever was on duty. At that era, Bud had just finished a stock car to race at Thunder Road. Of course that was a 

prime subject for all of us. His yellow and black #50 was a Ford (3 window coupe) with a modified straight eight Lin-

coln flathead engine. Bud was as proud of this as a peacock so he embellished our presence as he worked on his Lin-

coln powered #50! I can still recall Bud working on the stock car as he quietly sang to himself, “Does your chewing 

gum lose its flavor on the bedpost overnight.” 

     On a quiet Sunday afternoon, we would drive into the garage. Some of the older guys were there with their beauti-

ful, shining new cars, like the Sweetser boys—Bernard with a 1956 two door hardtop and in two tone (pink and black), 

then Bob with his 1956, also Ford exactly like Bernard’s except his was white with a black top. Then in would come 

Willsie Williams with his brand new 1957 Studebaker “Golden 

Hawk.” Then myself (and other young guys) with all we could 

afford--my 1953 Merc with my accessories like a rust bucket 

with bondo-filled fenders. But we all had a great time drooling 

over #50 on Sunday afternoons in the garage and then on 

Thursday nights at Thunder Road cheering on Bud’s driver 

(Larry Granger) and #50 as he wheeled around the high banks 

at Thunder Road.  

     Another great adventure that we had was with the Grow 

family when Frank, Anna, and Luann had a band along with 

Howard Lamos who played the guitar. This band played for 

round and square dances at both Moretown and Duxbury 

Grange halls. They played regularly at the Town Hall in Warren 

every Saturday night for several years. Anna played the piano, 

while Frank played his famous violin, Howard was on guitar, 

and Luann often sang. The locals responded here on Saturday 

nights as grand response for this popular band. In my mind 

and I am of sure of others: this surely exemplifies: “these were 

the good old days.” 

     Anna was a homemaker, with her usual daily tasks plus 

raising Luann. After that she became more involved with town 

affairs and community involvements. She was active in the 

“Hill N Dale” club that sponsored local charities. She was also 

for many years a ballot clerk for her town during elections, a 

Justice of the Peace, and town auditor for Duxbury along with 

her (and our) friend Iola Atwood. One unusual task that she 

did for many years was to be a messenger for the Duxbury 

Corner School as she was the only available neighbor that had 

a telephone near the school. She would take a message from 

a student’s parent and walk to school and deliver a message 

to the appropriate teacher. This was Anna--she did her best to 

be good neighbor and friend. Anna, my hat goes off to you and 

Lord knows, we need more people like you today.  

     The Northeast Fiddler’s Association was very knowledgeable and interested in Frank’s talent with his violin plus his 

membership. They responded by including him in this organization’s Hall of Fame.  

     Frank passed away in 1985 and Anna passed away in 2002. They are buried in Holy Cross Cemetery in Duxbury 

Corner. Their epitaph on their tombstone is rather unique, but very fitting—Frank has a violin and Anna has a piano. To 

Frank and Anna, rest on as your work was both rewarding and fulfilling.    
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W e r e  Y o u  T h e r e ?  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

These two pages are from the Waterbury, Vermont, Commemorative Book, 1763-1963 Souvenir Edition. Waterbury was chartered 
June 7, 1763. A bicentennial celebration was held June 30 to July 6, 1963. Can you find your name on these pages? 
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W e r e  Y o u  T h e r e ?  

D u x b u r y  H i s t o r i c a l  S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  



DON’T FORGET THE NEXT MEETING NOVEMBER 14TH - 7PM 
CROSSETT BROOK MIDDLE SCHOOL 

Newsletter    Newsletter 

Kelly Welch    Maureen Harvey 

5631 Vermont Route 100   1293 River Road 

Duxbury, VT 05676   Duxbury, VT 05676 

802-244-5627    802-244-8912 

Email: kwelch@adelphia.net   Email: mharvey@harveygear.com 

 

If you have any comments or contributions for the newsletter we would love to hear from you. 

QuestionsGeneral Questions 

Don Welch, President 

318 Main St. 

Duxbury, VT 05676 

 

Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 

804 Vermont Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT 05660 

 

General Questions 

Don Welch, President 

318 Main St. 

Duxbury, VT 05676 

 

Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 

804 Vermont Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT 05660 

Julie Wilder  Phone: 802-223-0006  E-mail: huckfinnvt@myfairpoint.net 

 

 

D u x b u r y  h i s t o r i c a l  

S o c i e t y ,  I n c .  

8 0 4  V T  R o u t e  1 0 0  

S o u t h  D u x b u r y ,  V T  
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DON’T FORGET THE NEXT MEETING -  
MAY MEETING IS CANCELED 

Newsletter  

Kelly Welch  Phone: 802-244-5627 E-mail: welchkelly2014@yahoo.com  
Alison Magnani  Phone: 802-244-1915 E-mail: a.magnani@outlook.com 

Skip Flanders  Phone: 802-244-5529 E-mail: wtbskip@comcast.net 

If you have any comments or contributions for the newsletter we would love to hear from you. 
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Ken Spencer  Phone: 802-244-5680 E-mail: kenspencer197@gmail.com 
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Don Welch, President 

318 Main St. 
Duxbury, VT  05676 

 
Membership 

Mark Morse, Treasurer 
804 VT Route 100 

South Duxbury, VT  05660 


